

Box 263 Vinita, OK 74301 March 27, 1993 fr.

Chief Wilma Mankiller Cherokee Nation of Oklahoma P.O. Box 948 Tahlequah, OK 74465

Dear Ms. Mankiller:

It was a pleasure to meet you last Sunday. I think it was most generous of you to devote the day to Ora Burnett and to have the local Cherokee meeting.

I took notes during your address, and since no one from the Vinita Journal was on hand, I wrote the report—a little too hurriedly, apparently; my Macintosh seemed to have run a couple of words together, and I have Pam Iron as director of "Healthvices." (I have to take the blame, because I did the story on disk to be formatted at the Journal.)

At any rate, I thought you might like to see it, in case you don't have a clipping service.

It was a very helpful meeting, and I enjoyed visiting with the staff members. Best wishes in your continuing efforts to make life better for the Cherokees.

Sincerely,

Emma Rose Moore